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   As a new year has begun, we are so grateful for all the Lord has done for us
and how He has faithfully taken care of us. We are so grateful for each of
you who faithfully pray and support our family and the work here. A special
thank you goes out to the ones who have sent us Christmas cards, special
offerings and gifts for Christmas. We are so thankful for you!
  God continues to bless the work here. It is a joy to see people growing in
the Lord . We continue to have new families visiting and are praying for the
salvation of several of those who have not made a decision yet. Please
continue in prayer for salvation of souls. Our church also worked hard to
raise almost $1,000 dollars for the vehicle 
we have been saving for. That and what 
we already  have saved for this puts us at 
45% of the funds we need for this! We are 
so excited about this! 
   Ever since getting covid a few years ago, 
I have been dealing with health issues.
The last few months it has  gotten worse.
I have been to several doctors and tried 
several different treatments . Please
pray with us that the Lord will help the treatment I am currently doing to
help me recover back to my normal self. 

In the midst of all the busyness we are also preparing for our 1st
FURLOUGH coming up in July. It will be a very busy furlough as we want
to visit our supporters and also visit some new churches as we seek to
raise some more support. I have been contacting pastors and
scheduling meetings . We will only be able to stay 6 months for two
reasons: number one being that is how long we have someone to take
over, and number two is because of my visa. If you would like to have us
in your church and I haven’t contacted you yet, please reach out so we
can schedule that as soon as possible. There is a lot that needs to
happen in the next few months. We still need to work on some brazilian
passports for the kids, purchase tickets, and also find a reliable vehicle
to travel in. We would appreciate prayers that everything will fall into
place for this and that our church will transition well to the changes
ahead.
   Once again we thank you for your generosity and faithfulness. May
God bless you.

Your servants, 
Alex and Jessica Lima 


